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March 2017 

Dear Friends, 

 Above many acres of Georgia piedmont, warm winds sigh through the 
tops of tall pine trees. Beneath the trees lies another distinct feature of the 
southern landscape: layers of thick, red clay. As difficult as it can be to work, and 
prone as it is to stick to and stain everything it touches, red clay can also be a 
blessing. It holds moisture much longer than the thin, sandy soil further south. 
During times of drought, roots wander purposefully through dry soil, seeking the 
oases of clay where they drink and nourish whatever tree, or shrub, or crop, or 
weed, stands above them in the scorching sun. 

 There is another, less abundant variety of clay in GA. This clay is white (in 
the same loose sense that the other is “red,” of course). During certain anguished 
times, white clay has been sought out, as well. It is not plants that seek it, 
however. People do. In the throes of poverty and desperation, some have 
discovered that white clay is edible. It fills the belly and keeps the anxious pangs 
of hunger at bay. But unlike roots wrapping around and burrowing through red 
clay for moisture, those who eat white clay receive no nourishment. You may eat 
your fill of white clay, and starve to death, nonetheless. 

 We are now into the third month of 2017, but some of us may still be 
climbing out of the doldrums that often darken the first weeks of a new year. This 
unpleasant but predictable phenomenon usually results from the white clay 
feeding frenzy of November and December. Traveling, entertaining, eating, and so 
on are not wrong to do, but the paradox is that excess has no substance. It does 
more to mask our joy than to release it.  
 

 While he does not use the image of clay, Henri Nouwen wrote his little 
book Making All Things New to remind us that there are all kinds of spiritual 
white clay we consume as substitutes for true spiritual nourishment. And he 
suggests fighting emptiness with emptiness. Emptying our lives of clutter, we 
make room for that which truly fills and gives growth. Jesus lived this 
empowering emptiness: “In the morning, while it was still very dark, he got up 
and went out to a deserted place, and there he prayed.” And God commands it: 
“Remember the Sabbath day, and keep it holy.” 

 True happiness and fullness stand a chance when we abandon all the 
white clay, all our addictive possessions, power, status, and meaningless 
diversions – everything we devour that ends up devouring us. 

 May the roots of your hearts seek out that which satisfies – the red clay of 
community, prayer, service, and compassion. And may you enjoy the dessert of 
sharing your healthy, new fruit with gratitude and joy. 

       Peace, 

          

        Allen 

 

 

 



March Lectionary Readings 
Ash Wednesday—March 1 
 Joel 2:1–2, 12–17 or Isaiah 58:1–12 Psalm 
51:1–17 2 Corinthians 5:20b—6:10 
Matthew 6:1–6, 16–21 
 
First Sunday in Lent—March 5  
Genesis 2:15–17; 3:1–7; Psalm 32; Romans 
5:12–19; Matthew 4:1–11 
 
Second Sunday in Lent—March 12 
Genesis 12:1–4a; Psalm 121; Romans 4:1–
5, 13–17; John 3:1–17  
 
Third Sunday in Lent—March 19 
Exodus 17:1–7; Psalm 95; Romans 5:1–11; 
John 4:5–42 
 
Fourth Sunday in Lent—March 26 
1 Samuel 16:1–13; Psalm 23; Ephesians 
5:8–14; John 9:1–41 

 

Lenten Book Study 7:30 PM 
March 8,15,22,29 

April 5, 19, 26 
A-Z Howard Room 

“The Return Of The Prodigal Son” 
 

The Shalom Circle  
Hosts meals for families of church 
members who have passed away.  
These meals are held in the fellowship 
hall of the church at times determined by 
the family involved.  The circle provides 
the entree and turns to the congregation 
for salads, vegetables, rolls, and 
desserts. Circle women operate from a 
list of church members and contact them 
as needed.    
 
If you are contacted and do not want to 
participate, please feel free to decline. 

March, 2017 Events Calendar 
 
Wed 1st  * Ash Wednesday Service 6:00 PM 
 
Sat 4th * Shalom Circle 10:00 am 
 
Tues 7th  * Prayer Shawl Ministry 
 
Wed 8th * CL&M 5:30 PM 
 

Sun 12th         Daylight Savings Time Begins @ 2:00 am 

  
 * Family Luncheon 
 
Mon 13th  * Jonesborough Yarn Party 6-8:00 PM 
 * Task Team 6:30 PM 
  
Sat 18th   * Scrapbooking with Ann Norman 
  11-4:00 PM  ~ Fellowship Hall 
 
Mon 20th  * Worship Committee 6:00 PM 
 * Stewardship & Finance 7:00 PM 
 
Tue 21st  * Christian ED 7:00 PM 
 
Tue 28th  * Snack & Yack 1:00 ~”The Black Olive” 
  

March 7th   * Session 6:30 PM   
 

Lenten Taizé Services: March 5 through April 2, 
We will renew our recent tradition of holding Taizé 
worship on the Sunday evenings during Lent. These 
services will be held at 6:30pm in the Fellowship 
Hall. Taizé is a very simple, contemplative service that 
includes the lighting of candles, singing of repetitive 
songs as a means of focusing our hearts and minds on 
God, scripture readings, prayers, and extended periods 
of silence. We hope you will join us for these very 
memorable services. 

 

 
Every Sunday & Wednesday 6:00PM 
Brooke’s office hours:  Wednesday @ 4:30PM 

 
 
 

 

 

 



Health and Wellness- March 2017 
 

March 8th is World Kidney Day! Remember to stay hydrated as the days begin to warm 
up! 
  
Tips for Healthy Kidneys include: 
 • Keep Fit and Active to reduce the risk of hypertension 
 • Eating Right to control blood sugar and Weight 
 • Don’t Smoke 
 • Stay Hydrated: 3-4 Pints/Day 
 • Manage Salt Intake to 5-6 grams/ day ( 1 teaspoon) 
 • Minimize the use of over the counter medications. Ibuprofen can be  
            harmful to your kidneys. 
 
Keeping the Balance 
In a quest for a better quality of life, don’t overlook balance exercises. Being stable on 
your feet may help you prevent falls and maintain control of your body, whether you’re 
moving or still. As a balancing beginner, you may want to have something sturdy - a wall 
or a chair - nearby for support. 
 • Standing on One Foot- Hold for ten seconds. Switch legs. Repeat 10 times 
 • Walking Heel to Toe- Place the Heel of one foot in front of the other foots 
  toes. Looking ahead, take a step, placing your heel in front of the toes of the 
  other foot. Take twenty steps. 
 • Balance Walking- Raise your arms to shoulder height. Step out with the  
  back leg, pausing for a second as you transfer your weight as you step  
  forward. Take 20 steps. 
 
 
Blood Pressure Screenings-March 26th in the Fellowship Hall. 
 
Lunch & Learn-The next Lunch & Learn will be May 17th. Look for details in the April 
newsletter. 

 
 
 
 

 

Carol Jernigan 

 

 



March Assignments 
 

 
March Greeters: Kathie Dameron & Ellen Barnard 
  
March Offering Counters:  
   3/5  Glenn Walker, Jim Rhein, Ruth Verhegge  
 3/12 Mike Floyd, Ruth Verhegge  
 3/19 Glenn Walker, Ruth Verhegge, Jim Rhein 
 3/26 Ruth Verhegge, Jim Rhein 
 

 
March Comm. Prep Team: Irene Mitchell, Susan Widener 
 
March Communion Servers: (Team 3) Eva Garst, 
Teresa Hansen, Leigh Anne Hieronymus, Gordon Edwards, 
Terry Welch 
 
March On-Call Elder:  Mike Floyd 

    
 
Connect with us 
Online:  Web Page: www.jpcusa.org 
Office emails: office@jpcusa.org   
Phone: 423-753-6162   
Pastor Allen’s sermons can be found on his blog: 

http://www.pastorallentn.blogspot.com 
                   
 
 

If you do not see your Birthday 
listed in the Bulletin or 

Newsletter, please call Monica 
in the church office  

(423)753-6162 or email the 
church office office@jpcusa.com 

 
March Birthdays 

 

 
 

Allen Huff  1 
Bob Shurr  2 
Emma Wolfe  4    
Patty Saylor  4 
Steve Lindner  5 
Jill Sauceman  6 
Ruth Verhegge  9 
Karen Earing-Winter            10 
Marjorie Doane            13   
Jacob Anderson            13    
Robert Helm            14 
Deborah Burger            17 
Terry Hager            17 
Mary Noel            22 
Jonathan Adams            28 

                                      
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

 
March 12 th  @ 2:00am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:office@jpcusa.org
http://www.pastorallentn.blogspot.com/
mailto:office@jpcusa.com


Please Pray For the Following People 

(For those in our congregation who are aware of illness or life events among our 
long-time or infrequent congregants, please notify the church office 753-6162 and Allen) 

 
Church Members:  
Summer Buchanan, Sara Nan Byrd, Jim Cash, Jeanne Cope, Kathie Dameron, Pauline Douglas, Bill 
Downing, Joseph Dykes, family of Marianne Fair, Sara Jane Florence, family of Barbara Jilton, Charlotte 
McDonald, Gordon Mobley, Mike Matney, Monica Moore, Kim Parker, Jill Sauceman, Bob Scheu, 
Richard Schwerdtfeger, Cherry Smith, Cheryl Smith, Tony Smith, Harrison Taylor, Phyllis & Ernie 
Wilson. 
 
On-going prayers for our Homebound Members and Friends: 
Alisa & Barbara Goolsby, Beulah Hendry (mother-in-law of Marion Light), Elizabeth Hoss, Audrey 
Kaiman, Rita Kinney (Kathy Scheu’s mother), Brenda Young (mother of Leslie Sharpe). 
 
Church Prayer List of Friends and Relatives:   
Joyce Amburgey, Bill Banks (Phyllis Wilson’s son-in-law), Lindsey Black (niece of Heather Anderson), 
Pat Bond, Robert Bowers, Jim Brandt, Tiffany Brent (a friend of Tom & Debra White & Donna Hansen), 
Kay Brown, Lucille Broyles, Buchanan Curtis family (Allen Evans & Kim Buchanan), Sandy Burns 
(Graham Norman’s cousin), Sam Carder, Charles Cash, (Jim’s brother), Nicholas Chambers, Ray 
Clayton, Wade Cole, Carolyn Cope, Cliff Dameron (Kathie Dameron’s father), Tony Davis (nephew of 
Eva Garst), Tony Denton, the family of Pam Dunn, Mike Eads (friend of Jill Sauceman), Lois Earing 
(Karen Earing Winter’s mother),Todd Eastet, J.R. Ellis, Becky Floyd (friend of Chuck Collins), Lynn & 
Anne Franklin, Faith Fullbright (granddaughter of Jim & Charlotte Pahris), Regina Fullbright (daughter 
of Jim and Charlotte Pahris), Curt Gentry, Jan Gould, Pat Gray (cousin of Karen Welch)James Gregg, 
Emma Harrod (daughter of Mark & Jodi Harrod), Robin Hill, Alison Holt, Joe Huffman, Leonard 
Huffstetler, (Hal Knight’s uncle), Patty Ivens (friend of Becky Wolfe), Stevan Jackson, Ruth Jackson 
(Greg Jackson’s mother), Cayla King, (friend of Linda Brothers), Barbara Kirchner (sister), Mia 
Kirchner (Bill & Betty’s grand-daughter), Kristi Kyle (friend of Linda Brothers), Jill and Gregg 
Lagerberg, Sophia Larsen, Herbert Ledford, Clay Lockhart, Gene Mesick & family in the loss  Rarick), 
Barbara Leonard Morrison, Lisa McDonald, (daughter of  Bob & Charlotte McDonald), Darcy Murphy 
(great niece of Eva Garst), Beth Neas (aunt of Jennifer Wolfe), Marisa Nero (great niece 7 year old 
diagnosed with leukemia), Jeri Paolini and family, Kim Parker, Kaley Peterson (Kathie Dameron’s 
niece), Carol & Jacob Plummer, Sam Repass (friend of Karen & Terry Welch), Ron Renfro, Bill Rubert 
(Deb Burger’s brother), Lawson Salinas, Audry Hill Senci (Joanne Comer’s cousin)Walter Sherfey 
(friend of Sam & Irene Mitchell), Emily Sloan, Ruth Ann Snapp (mother of Tony Snapp), John and 
Ylonda Spears (cousin of Charlotte Pahris), the family of Bob Spence, Tom & Ruth Styles (aunt of 
Charlotte Rarick), Nancy Sullivan, Jewell Susong (aunt of Leigh Anne Hieronymus), Kathy Thomas (Hal 
Knight’s sister), Terry Tollefson, Emma Treadway, Nadine Valentine, Cheryl Wainwright, Janet Walker, 
Billy Whittington, Jeanette & Bill (cousins of Charlotte McDonald), Mary Sanders,  Nancy Wagoner & 
Larry Moon (friends of Becky Wolfe), Brownie Walton, Wanda Ward, Jackson Whited (Myke Matney’s 
cousin), Allen Whitis (Linda Brothers’ nephew) ,Wayne & Judy Whittamore, Drane Wilkinson’s family,  
Rev. Beth Yarborough. 

 
 

If you have a prayer request, please call the church office, 423(753-6162) or send us an email  
 office@jpcusa.org. You may also fill out a prayer request card, they are located in the pews, you may drop your 

prayer request in the offering plate. 



Jonesborough Yarn Party 
Monday, March13th from 6:00-8:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall, we meet the second Monday of each 

month. It is a social group that gets together once a month to knit, crochet, or spin. It's a fun way to 

meet others in the community that shares this interest. If anyone has questions, please ask Emily 

Webb or Deb Burger. Everyone is welcome! 

 

     

 

     
 

JAMA’ Food Pantry is in great need of:  
Soups, Peanut Butter, Flour, Sugar, Cornmeal, Jams, Jellies, Pork and Beans, Instant Potatoes, 
Cereals, Spaghetti & Sauces, Sugar,  Dried Beans, Canned Fruit, Meats, Vegetables & Large 
Paper Bags.   

 PLEASE HELP! Anyone wishing to help at the JAMA Food Pantry  
                    on a 4th or a 5th Thursday of the month:   

Please see Jim Cash for details.  
 

The Food Pantry welcomes your help in serving those in need.   
 

Attention Church Ladies: 
You are invited to join a growing group of women for a wonderful afternoon of light hearted 
banter, good food, and warm fellowship.  We are the Snack and Yack group, meeting the last 
Tuesday of every month at 1 p.m. We rotate through the restaurants of the area, enjoying the 
different cuisines and the fun that goes with getting together.  It is an informal "jeans and 
tennis shoes" group that provides a chance to get to know each other.    There is no church 
business conducted, just storytelling and lively conversation. 
Come join us!!! 

March 28th Snack & Yack ~ The Black Olive, Jonesborough  

 



Family Luncheon Note  
Please allow all visitors with their hosts, and anyone having difficulty standing or  

walking move to the front of the serving line during the luncheon. Thank you. 

 
March 12th  

Pat & Becky Wolfe* 
Pauline Douglas  
Donna Hansen 

Jim & Charlotte Pahris 
Brooke Ransdell & Mikki Lappas 

Tom & Debra White  
 

Please bring your favorite dish to share! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

   
             

 
 
 
 
 



Chasing Snakes 10K Road Race and 4K Family Walk is coming up March 18th! May 
the road rise to meet you at this 9th annual festive event to benefit Family Promise 
of Johnson City and help chase homelessness out of our community. This USATF 
certified course showcases downtown and Johnson City neighborhoods.  The 4K is 
kid and dog friendly.  Awards are made by a local potter and includes the Leaping 
Leprechaun award for best St. Patrick’s Day costume. 

See www.chasingsnakes10k.com for registration and details.  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



Cherry’s Musical Notes 

News from Jonesborough Presbyterian Church Music Department 

 

 
Handbell Choir :   9:45 am in the Sanctuary   

 
 

Choir practice:  Wednesday Nights @ 7:00pm  
 

 
 
 

We welcome all of our new members to come and join us!  
 

Golden Heirs: Thursday Nights @ 6:30pm 

 
Dear JPC Congregation, A note from Jennifer Wolfe 

 
As you may know, Cherry Smith is undergoing treatments for Non-Hodgkins 
Lymphoma. Her husband, Larry, can handle most of their cooking but they could 
use a little help with meals a few times per month. The first date they’ll need 
assistance with is March 6.  
 
If you would like to help by making and delivering a meal, please click this link to 
sign up online: https://mealtrain.com/n27or6  or contact me, Jennifer Wolfe at 
jw2654@gmail.com or (423) 791-1941 and I will fill you in on the details.  
       
      Thank you, 
       Jennifer Wolfe 
 

https://mealtrain.com/n27or6


EDUCATION WING RENOVATION AND ADDITION 
The Renovation Task Team has been working diligently behind the scenes to make 
our renovation and addition happen.  After exploring opportunities with one 
builder directly, the team decided to go out for bid to first, acquire an architect 
manager; then, a building contractor.   
We issued the Designer/Architect Request for Proposal (RFP) in November, 
conducted an interested party walk through on December 1st, and received two 
responses from very qualified architecture firms on December 15th.  The team 
evaluated the responses over the Christmas holidays and determined we did not 
have enough information to properly evaluate their offers.  So, a letter was sent to 
both parties asking for clarification, which was received by February 1st.  These 
responses created some additional questions which were promptly submitted to the 
bidders.  We have now received those and will review at our next Task Team 
meeting on March 20th.  At that time, we are confident we will be able to select the 
appropriate firm and we will recommend selection to the Session at their March 
28th meeting.  If approved, the contract will be signed effective April 1st and we will 
proceed with the “Design” phase. 
Below is a diagram that shows the process of a bid, design, build program and 
we’ve marked where we are at this time. 

 
 
Please feel free to ask any of the contacts listed for information and/or clarity of the 
program and progress.   
 
Sincerely, the Renovation Task Team 
 
Gordon Edwards, Glenn Walker, Jim Rhein, Jonathan Webb, Becky Wolfe, Mike 
Floyd, Leigh Ann Heironymous.  Or, send any questions to Monica at 
office@jpcusa.org, or place a question in the offering plate on Sunday. 
  

mailto:office@jpcusa.org


The Session of Jonesborough Presbyterian Church 
Session Ministry Teams 

 

    Class of 2017                        Class of 2018   Class of 2019 

    Ruth Verhegge                 Mike Floyd               Gordon Edwards 
    Ray Marney           Leigh Anne Hieronymus  Glenn Walker 
    Jim Rhein            Teresa Hansen   Deborah (Deb) Burger 
    Becky Wolfe           Jonathan Webb   Mary Noel 
 
            

Clerk of Session:   Bill Reese 
 
Worship:  Chair: Leigh Anne Hieronymus Vice Chair: Ruth Verhegge, Kathie Dameron, 
Summer Buchanan, Jeri Paolini, Marcy Hawley, Cherry Smith, Emily Webb, Irene 
Mitchell, Marat Moore, Charlotte Pahris, Jill Sauceman, Susan Widener 
  
Christian Education: Chair: Becky Wolfe  
Cherry Smith, Cheryl Smith, Allen Huff, Marianne Huff, Brooke Ransdell, 
Kailey Amburgey, Josh Heltzel, Deb Burger, Zach Weller 
  
Congregational Life & Membership Development: Chair: Jonathan Webb 
Teresa Hansen, Karen Childress, Charlotte Pahris, Rebecca Comer, Allen Huff 
  
Mission:  Chair: Jim Rhein 
Terry Welch, Marilyn & Summer Buchanan, Carol Jernigan, Carol Salinas, Jonathan 
Webb, Karen Welch, Mark McCalman, Marianne Huff, Glen Walker, Ashley Wilson   
  
Property & Safety:  Chair: Gordon Edwards 
Jim Cash, Graham Norman, Larry Garst, Jim Pahris, Kelly Wolfe, Bob Scheu, Tim Winter, 
Neil Comer, Bob Dunn, Rick Gibson, Andy Hixson 
           
Stewardship & Finance: Chair: Glenn Walker, Recording Secretary:  
Treasurer: Sarah Gibson, Assistant Treasurer, Alexis Burkett, Ray Marney, Bob 
McDonald, Eva Garst, Jim Rhein, Tim Winter. 
  
Administration: Chair: Mike Floyd, Hal Knight, John Laughrey, Ruth Verhegge,  
Pat Wolfe.     
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